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Recent Donors (As of January 2023) 

 
Neal M. Sugai in Memory of Tadao Sugai and Sirinee Sugai 

Mary Beth & Mikio Nakade in Memory of Richard & Ella Hirayama 

Rune Dahl & Sharlene Gee 

Will Kijun Cape in Loving Memory of Malcolm W. & Loretta Reed Cape 

Terry Maruyama 

Nancy Osako in Memory of Kathi Miyagawa, Dianne Clevenger, Vicki & Bal Miller 

Nancy Osako in Memory of Bob Yokomoto, Rev. Alfred Yoshihisa Tsuyuki 

Calvin & Eunice Nakata In Memory of Kisuke & Shikano Horiuchi 

Daifukuji Zazenkai 

Anonymous Donor 

Amazon Smile 

Taylor & Francis 

 

Your contributions help ensure our beautiful Temple is maintained to support its 

mission, and the many programs and activities that benefit both members and the 

community, for generations to come. On behalf of the Daifukuji Soto Mission, domo 

arigato gozaimasu, thank you, for your support of our Temple. 

  



 

 

All Donors 

 

Fujiko Akamatsu 

Amazon Smile 

Foundation 

ANONYMOUS 

Howard & Patrice Araki 

Gladys Arase 

John Balaam 

Benevity Fund on behalf 

of Google 

Charles A. Brown 

Will Kijun Cape 

Sherri Chang 

Daifukuji Sangha Sisters  

Daifukuji Zazenkai 

Judie Myoko Fekete 

Elaine & Julio 

Fernandez 

Agnes Fukumoto 

Verna Fukunaga 

Wayne K. Fukunaga 

Darlene & Wayne 

Hakoda 

Elvin Hakoda 

Yaeko Hakoda 

Dr. Harold Jiho Hall 

John Hamm & Mary 

Anne Seibert 

Teruo & Toshie Hanato 

Darren Harada 

George & Elaine Harai 

Stanley F. Harai 

Jerry & Elaine Hirata 

Floyd Horiuchi 

Myles & Jean Ikeda 

Joni Izumi-Nakamoto 

Michele A. Jacobucci 

Gilbert & Mildred 

Kaneko 

Ernest Kawakami 

Hideko Kawakami 

Renee R. Kimura 

Stanley M. Kimura 

Walter & Aiko Kimura 

Winifred S. Kimura 

Charles & Corinne 

Koseda 

Michael J. Kudo 

Russell B. Kudo 

Wende Kumara 

Lorraine S. Kunishima 

Melvin & Lorraine 

Kunishima 

Gail Kurozawa 

Leilani Lewis 

Susan & Gary Loy 

Carol Macatiag 

Coral Lee Mack 

Dwight Manago 

Gail S. Maruyama 

Terry T. Maruyama 

Maile & Kenneth 

Melrose 

Bruce Miyata 

Elsie Mochizuki 

Shirlene Yoneyama & 

Harold Murata 

Michael Mikio & Mary 

Beth Jiko Nakade 

Ann A. Nakamoto 

George Nakamoto 

Lester & Jeanne 

Nakamoto 

Sid Y. Nakamoto 

The Nakamoto Family 

Reunion 2017 

Calvin & Eunice Nakata 

Tomoe & Joe Nimori 

Amy E. Nishimoto 

Stephen S. Norris 

Masanobu Oga 

Kusato & Jean Okayama 

Nancy Osako 

Faye Osako 

Sakae Oshima 

Setsuyo Oshima 

Susumu Oshima 

Faith Oshita & Allen Lee 

Yoko Otsubo 

Velvet & John Replogle 

Ambika Rose 

Shaun Roth & Kari 

Kimura 

Betty E. Sakoda 

Clark Y. Sasaki Trust  

Glenn M. Sasaki 

Kazuyo & Clark Sasaki 

Larry M. Sasaki 

Tatsumi & Annette Sato 

Reiko Sekine 

Glen & Karen Shibuya 

Fusao & Hilda Sugai 

Kikue K. Sugai 

Neal M. Sugai 

Kay Sugai 

Katherine Sweetser 

Judith Tahara 

Howard Takata 

Elsie Takeguchi 

Ray Takeguchi 

Mitchell & Cheryl Tam 

Lorraine A. Tanimoto 

Taylor & Francis Group 

LLC 

Roy & Lorraine 

Teramoto 

Gary Terashima & Ana 

Squellati 



 

 

Ernest E. Teshima 

Teshima Enterprises, 

Inc. 

Alyssa Y. Tokumura 

Kay N. Tokumura 

Rev. Satoshi Tomioka 

Toshio & Kikuko 

Ushijima 

Marilyn Utz 

Janet Van Cleef 

Itsuyo Yamane 

Doris T. Yanagi 

Ella E. Yasuda 

Wade Y. Yasuda 

Shirlene Yoneyama 

Miyoko Yoshida 

Doris Yoshitake

 

 

 

Donor Spotlight 

In Memory of Clark and Kazuyo Sasaki  

(From the September 2020 Daifukuji Newsletter) 

As a kid I remember the Keauhou Store on Mamalahoa 

Highway just north of our temple as the only place in Kona that 

sold bikes. It was the sixties and Walmart & Costco didn’t exist. 

They also sold many other items that were actually important to 

daily life, but it was the bikes that made it a “magical” place. 

The original proprietors of the Keauhou Store were Yoshisuke 

and Kuma Sasaki. They had seven children, and Clark Sasaki 

was their youngest child, born in 1929. Clark was employed by 

the Kona Surf Hotel for many years but also helped at the 

Keauhou Store like all his siblings. Clark was a quiet, modest 

man who lived frugally and enjoyed shoreline fishing and 

gardening at home. Reverend Jiko recalls that he enjoyed and 

looked forward to attending Daifukuji’s New Year’s Blessing 

Service every year. In the mid-sixties he married Kazuyo Usui 

who was originally from Yokohama, Japan and they were 

together for over 50 years. Kazuyo was employed by the Kona 

Hilton as a chef, then worked at Hilo Hatties in Kailua after she retired. Kazuyo was adventurous 

(she went hang-gliding once) and loved to travel. She was an active member of the Daifukuji 

Baikako Choir, Project Dana, the Fujinkai and loved senior activities, including line dancing and 

Bon dancing. Her niece Kikumi Usui told me that her Aunt Kazuyo considered Daifukuji her 

family. When Kazuyo first moved from Japan to Kona, she was a stranger and was obviously far 

away from her own family and everyone she had grown up knowing. A difficult situation for 

anyone but our Daifukuji Sangha became her family and a source of new friendships and 

activities that enriched her new life. Clark and Kazuyo both passed away in September 2019. 

First Kazuyo, then Clark a week later. Morris Sasaki, Clark & Kazuyo’s nephew and trustee of 

their estate, informed us that Daifukuji had been designated as one of the beneficiaries of their 

trust. Morris worked diligently for months taking care of his Aunt & Uncle’s estate settlement. 

Not a small feat considering he lives in Southern California. In August 2020, Morris completed 

the trust distribution into our endowment fund from Clark & Kazuyo’s estate that in one 

extremely generous gift, increased our endowment fund by more than 50%. After a lifetime of 

Clark & Kazuyo Sasaki on their wedding day. 



 

 

endeavor, Clark & Kazuyo left us the single largest donation we have received to date. This gift 

will enable Daifukuji to continue presenting events like the New Year’s Blessing that Clark so 

enjoyed, and the Bon Dances that Kazuyo so loved attending. We will always be grateful to 

Clark & Kazuyo for their kindness. 

  

Clark & Kazuyo had no children, but through this legacy gift, future generations of Daifukuji 

members have become theirs. They have provided for us just as a parent provides for their child. 

We have just completed our Obon season but please offer a prayer of gratitude to Clark & 

Kazuyo. Their generosity will enable our temple to continue providing the programs, the 

services, and the relationships that benefit our members and our community well into the future. 

One of those shiny new bikes at Keauhou Store was just given to us. 


